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Professor Jumes P. Holland earned two degrees from Indiana University
in endocrinology: a master's degree in 1958 and a doctorate in 1961. During
his 30 year tenure at IU (1967-1997), Dr. Holland's commitment to the
university was exceptional, ranging from recruiting and mentoring students
to serving as associate dean and interim dean of the Graduate School.
Professor Holland also worked tirelessly to address the needs for minority
students at IU. Dr. Holland received numerous awards including the George
Pinnell Award for Distinguished Service and the Chancellor’s Medallion. After
his death in 1998, the Department of Biology began a graduate fellowship in

his name to honor his commitment to students.

Professor Homer A. Neal is interim president emeritus and
vice president emeritus for research, Samuel A. Goudsmit
Professor of Physics and director of the UM-ATLAS
Collaboratory Project at the University of Michigan Physics
Department. He has been the recipient of numerous awards,
including the Sloan Foundation Fellowship, the John Simon
Guggenhiem Fellowship, and the Indiana University
Distinguished Alumni Service Award. Professor Neal received
his BS in Physics with honors in 1961 from IU. He received
his master's degree and doctorate in physics from the

University of Michigan.



